
Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting - August 13th,  2019 1561 Evergreen Montello WI  

53949 

August 13, 2019 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 7:00pm Present Michael 

Raddatz, Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll, and  Valorie Schable.  

 

Minutes from the July 9th,2019 were read by Caroline Gemoll , motion to accept the july 9th 

2019 minutes with date correction by Tom Breiling,  2nd by Brandon Frazer.. Passed 

 

Valorie Schable Read treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report on file, by  Bradon 

Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling.   

 

Zoning exception to replace single wide mobile to another single wide mobile home, for Martin  

and Linda Ruvolo to replace mobile home.  Due to black mold could not use current mobile 

home and want to replace with new mobile home.   Discussion motion to approve replacing 

single wide mobile with new single wide mobile home by Mike Raddatz, 2nd by Tom Breling. 

Passed. 

 

Discussion on GEC grants and if the town still wants to still pursue the grants as now the state 

is now offering additional aid for roads.   We will still need more information on how this will work 

to try to get additional funds from the state.  State funding is a One time 2020 deal with matched 

funds. We would need to take out a loan  to get access to the additional funds.  Board decided 

to hold off on the GEC grants till we find out more about the state funding.   Board stated 

requested to see if GEC will review the roads and how much that would cost.  Val will contact 

GEC to see if they will tour roads. State funding is a better option at this time and will wait to get 

answers on state funding.  The state grants program will pay 9 to 1 in funds.   

 

Ordinance 01-2019 establishing split shifts for Election Officials. Motion to accept ordinance 01-

2019 by Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling. 

 

Building permits - all up to date. 

 

Correspondence - Mike had some golf cart permits.  Stated Highway department contacted 

Mike on  Hwy 23 bridge in Mecan will be working on the bridge and wanted to know if traffic can 

be routed through town roads, Mike state no as our roads will not handle semi traffic.  

 

Caroline had correspondence from assessor with price for 2020 increase $500.00.  Mike stated 

that he would like to get quotes.  Brandon stated that we have a good working repo with our 

assessor.  Mike stated that Blader does other towns and we should at least see if they are in the 

same price range.   Caroline will check with Blader to see if he wants to give us a price.  

Brandon stated that we have no problems with our current assessor and that we should not look 

at changing at this time. Board signed the contract with our assessor.   

 

Caroline received Septic system form that we need the Town hall septic inspected.  Mike had 

called and will meet with the Septic person on Sept 10.  Paper work is on the table at town hall. 



 

Received information on election machines that county is looking at purchasing  

 

Valorie received 1st payment from State Department collection agency on delinquent account.  

 

Vouchers 111-117.  Motion to approve vouchers 111-117  by Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom 

Breiling. Passed 

 

Citizens comments - None 

 

Next meeting will be Thursday September 12,  2019  at 7 p.m.  This is due to County meeting 

conflicts. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Tom Breiling. Passed. 


